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\[[@B1]\], some improvements in the process of tooth extraction was reported. Generally, tooth
extraction in the under-society has been performed by clinical practitioners. However, tooth
extraction is not only a dental procedure, but also a surgical procedure. Therefore, tooth extraction
is associated with high rates of complications and poor prognosis. The aim of this study was to
determine whether or not the process of tooth extraction affects blood pressure or laboratory data,
and to determine the prognosis of tooth extraction in the under-society. The data of 128 patients
with a mean age of 36.7 years were analyzed retrospectively from 2008 to 2010. Of the patients, 55
were men and 73 were women. All patients had a medical examination before and after tooth
extraction. The mean time from tooth extraction to medical examination was 5.1 days. We measured
blood pressure (BP), weight, height, triglycerides, total cholesterol, fasting blood sugar and
hemoglobin A1c before the extraction and after 1 month. Tooth extraction did not affect laboratory
data. The postoperative mean body weight of patients decreased significantly after tooth extraction.
The postoperative mean BP of patients increased significantly after tooth extraction. There was no
relationship between the change in BP and the treatment modality (semi-extraction, simple
extraction, or both extraction and filling). Preoperative co-morbidity is known to have a negative
effect on dental treatment. Tooth extraction is associated with the risk of infection, hemorrhage,
pain, and hypoxemia \[[@B2],[@B3]\]. However, our results revealed that tooth extraction was not
associated with hemoglobin A1c or other laboratory data. The postoperative BP of tooth extraction
was higher than that of general population \[[@B4]\]. This finding does not seem to be caused by any
risk factors, including preoperative conditions and the treatment modality. The average
postoperative weight of patients decreased significantly after tooth extraction.
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